
Report of the Admission Committee on the Inter-school Cultural Competition 

 

In the all-teachers’ meeting held on 11/06/21 the Admission Committee placed its proposal for 

organizing an Inter-school Cultural Competition in the virtual mode as a part of the 

campaigning programme for increasing student enrollment. The proposal was unanimously 

accepted and an organizing committee was formed for the cultural competition. Over 300 

schools from North 24 Parganas were invited and the heads of many of these institutions were 

incorporated in a whatsapp group formed for this purpose. The news of this programme was 

widely circulated in the social media and 197 students from various schools registered for the 

Cultural Competition. The Cultural Competition was held from 28/6/21 to 30/6/21. Total 

number of participants in 6 events was 147. On 28/6/21 the programme was scheduled to be 

inaugurated by Professor Saugata Roy, hon’ble MP and the president of the governing body of 

the college. Professor Roy could not join due to his busy schedule and the hon’ble Principal of 

the college inaugurated the programme by delivering his welcome address. On 28/6/21 

Extempore and Dance competition were held. On 29/6/21 Smt Chandrima Bhattacharjee, 

hon’ble MLA, was present as the chief guest. She addressed the participants and congratulated 

all concerned for taking such an initiative. The welcome address was delivered by Professor 

Swapan Kumar Giri, the IQAC Co-Ordinator of Naba Barrackpore Prafulla Chandra 

Mahavidyalaya on the second day. On 29/6/21 Recitation and Music Competition were held. 

On the final day the programme was graced by the presence of Sri Meghnad Bhattachrjee, 

famous theatre personality.  Dr Angana Deb, Programme Co-Ordinator and convenor of the 

Admission Committee delivered the welcome address on 30/6/21. Slide shows of the Drawing 

and essay competition were presented. Three videos made by the organizing committee, Career 

Counselling Cell and the students of the final semester were presented. The programme ended 

with the valedictory session after the declaration of results. All participants were given 

certificates and the rank holders were given money prizes. All the teachers, non-teaching staff 

members, librarian enthusiastically and wholeheartedly participated in the programme to make 

this Inter-school Cultural Competition a grand success.    

 


